

LCSC Executive Meeting

January 10, 2018

In attendance: Sarah, Michelle, Roland, Bonnie, Karsci, Anita, Dwayne, Julie

1. High school race: decent event for us. Michelle has ordered medals and hoodies – invoice to Maryann. We need volunteers Jan 30 & 31 (HS); Feb 3 & 4 (Teck Race). Set up will be Jan 29 for HS race. Teck Race will be set up on Friday. Need to reserve the hilte from PG in case of no snow.
2. Raffle tickets: Need to sell them asap. Anita will let Sarah know what to send out and when.
3. Radios: Roland's company will donate a radio to the LCSC, as one more is needed for the coaches.
4. Coaches Report: Karsci – everybody starting at 10am is working. 8 kids in 4-hour program; 20 kids in 2-hour program. Skiing on Sunday at 9 with Hervé, Brian Bennett will come out 2x as well – to help out coaches. Michelle received text from unhappy parent – Karsci will contact parent.
5. Financials: estimate \$14,000 in account. \$ coming from High School Zones; NG race will bring in some \$ as well. North Zone will also donate some money towards the NG Race – they want this race to be a “festival” and would like it to be named (ideas welcome).
6. New members – new registration at Rocky Peak – Maryann will pick up. We will go on accepting new members and will make sure they pay the \$50 late fee.
7. Trophies – we have 3 big trophies + Rookie of the Year – Michelle wants to have more of a transparent selection process. Maryann suggested we scrap it altogether. Michelle passing on what other clubs do for their process – on a point system, delineate why a particular athlete gets the award. Karsci explaining how athletes are awarded the trophies.
8. Coaching policies – Sarah will get them from Mike and post them on the LCSC website.
9. Racing anxiety – possibility that we're losing kids as they get older because they get nervous in the start gate. Emma Jarrett will volunteer to come out and talk to the athletes, or have the athletes come to her studio in town. Roland will work on finding a time and scheduling something.
10. End of the month fun race (Jan 28, 1pm): Julie and Anita. Conversation turned into training and racing because the fun race would cut into training time for the 4-hour group.
11. Registration adjustments: Sarah opposed to changing registration after the fact, for people that have a long history in the club in particular. The fee structure needs to be static for the program people have registered for (2-hr, 4-hr, 1 day or 2 day – no other options). Conversation about some U12 athletes who are only racing one day.
12. Sarah letter to the paper: LOTS of Hallis Lake coverage lately - okay'd. Sarah will do this.
13. Hildur asking about coaches lift tickets. We have 6 and are paying for 3, however Glen and Falko have already paid for their seasons passes. We will reimburse Glen Boudreau and Falko for their early season passes. Maryann will put \$410.00 against Falko and Glen's accounts.
14. Teck Race: Michelle is submitting the race notice.

Jan 26, 6pm Cariboo Hotel raffle draw

Next meeting: February 7, 2018. 6pm, River Rock.